
Morningside station  
accessibility upgrade

PROJECT UPDATE – MAY 2025

The Morningside station accessibility upgrade is part of Queensland Rail’s program to make 
our stations accessible for everyone.

Since the station reopened in late 2024, further 
progress has been made towards finalising the 
station upgrade.

Recent works completed include:

•	 completion of station landscaping
•	 installation of the winning station accessibility 

upgrade photography competition artwork

•	 completion of lighting and security upgrades in 
the southern carpark 

•	 further removal of contractor site office from the 
northern end of the park ‘n’ ride

•	 asphalting and line marking of carpark in the 
northern end of the park ‘n’ ride.

Ongoing works

Some of the remaining upgrade activities include:
•	 resurfacing the park ‘n’ ride driveway access
•	 installation of bird guards on steel piers above 

platforms 1 and 2
•	 completion and fitout of the bicycle storage 

facility
•	 completion and reopening of additional parking 

spaces in the northern end of the park ‘n’ ride.

Construction impacts

Works will generally take place between 6am and 
6pm Monday to Saturday, unless notified. 

Every effort will be made to carry out these works with 
respect for our neighbours and customers. 

Weekend works will occur on Saturday 24 and 
Sunday 25 May, and Saturday 7 and Sunday 8 June 
2025 during planned closures of the inner city and 
Cleveland lines.

Photography competition winner

Morningside station accessibility upgrade photography 
competition winner, Patricia Woods’, winning 
photograph was recently installed at the Wynnum 
Road entry plaza at Morningside station. 

Patricia’s winning photograph, titled ‘Bright Night’, 
beautifully captures the infamous ‘eyesore’ - the iconic 
footbridge that once connected Wynnum Road to the 
station platforms.

Patricia’s photograph, taken on day 327 a of year long 
photo a day challenge, was taken in 2012. Now, 13 
years later the photo provides a brightly illuminated 
memory of the bridge which has made way for a more 
inclusive access to Morningside station.

The footbridge, a feature of the station since 1992, 
had its last section removed in February 2025 as part 
of the station accessibility upgrade.

Contact us
•	 Phone: 1800 722 203 (free call)
•	 Email: stationsupgrade@qr.com.au
•	 Website: queenslandrail.com.au

Patricia Woods with her winning photograph
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